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Living through Change  

 A Lenten Reflection 
e live in a world where things are 
constantly changing.  Change can be 
positive or negative.  It can be 

intentional or unintentional.  Whether we like it 
or not, change is bound to happen.   

Indeed, as we reflect 
on the meaning of 
Lent, we realize that 
change is one of the 
major themes.  As 
we read through the 
gospel stories, we 
notice that the 
environment is 
getting more and 
more hostile and 

tense leading to Jesus’ crucifixion.  Things were 
very uncertain even as Jesus kept reassuring his 
disciples (John chapter 14-17).    

We at Holy Trinity have and continue to 
experience significant change.  Some of it is 
positive while the other is negative.  Some of it 
is intentional while the other is unintentional.  
Some changes we like,  while others we don’t 
like.  Some of the changes we have control over, 
others we don’t.  Holy Trinity is certainly a 
different church from what it was fifty, twenty, 
or even two years ago; and will be a different 
church five, ten, or twenty years from now.  All 
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we can do is to find ways to ensure that Holy 
Trinity will still be the church that honors God 
and a source of blessing to His people in this 
community and beyond. 

For us to remain faithful to God’s mission in the 
midst of a changing environment, we will need 
to continually make adjustments in the way we 
think and operate. We need to think big, broad, 
and long-term in relation to our resources, our 
programs, and our mission. The kind of thinking 
and operating that will help us not simply 
survive but thrive in the midst of change will be 
marked by the following attributes:   

Faith: According to Hebrews 11:1, “Faith is 
being sure of what we hope for and certain of 
what we do not see.”  This faith, of course, is not 
simply in our own natural abilities but in the God 
who is able to do amazingly more than we ask 
or imagine, according to his power that is at 
work within us. (Ephesians 3:20).  If our desire 
is to honor God in whatever we seek to do, then 
we can count on Him to carry us through.   

Flexibility: The fact that we will be called to do 
things we have not done before will require us 
to have an open mind to try different things and 
a willingness to abandon those that do not work.  
Flexibility also means that we will need to be 
sensitive to such factors as time and people’s 
feelings. 

Creativity: In order for us to meet the needs of 
our diverse membership and community, we 
will need to be creative enough to come up with 
ideas and activities that make sense to as many 
people as possible.  We will need to be sensitive 
to the current trends and respond appropriately. 

Self-sacrifice: Faithfulness to God’s mission in 
a changing environment will call us to a higher 
level of self-sacrifice not simply in terms of 
sharing our personal resources but our personal 
preferences as well.  We will be called to learn 
to give-in and let someone else have their way 
simply because we cannot all have our way.  We 
will work to bring consensus in everything we 
undertake but also learn to live with decisions 
that may not have been our preferred. 

Patience: More than anything else, living 
through change will call for a higher level of 
patience.  Much of what is learned in times of 

change is through trial and error.  We must be 
willing to try some things over and over until we 
get them right. We must be willing to forgive 
those who disappoint us and give them 
opportunities to improve. 

These are just a few qualities we will need as we 
move toward the kind of Church God is calling 
us to be.  Pray that God will give us these 
qualities and the joy of seeing them bear fruit for 
the benefit of His people and the honor of His 
name. 

To help nurture these qualities of faith, 
creativity, self-sacrifice, and patience, we are 
offering several opportunities for study and 
reflection during this Lenten season.  They 
include a Lenten study entitled “Words of Life: 
Jesus and the Promise of the Ten 
Commandments Today.” The study will be 
held on Sunday mornings 9:15 – 10:15 a.m. in 
the Parish Hall. Another opportunity is the Study 
of the book: Parables from the Back Side” 
which seeks to connect the parables of Jesus to 
current realities in transformative ways. This 
study is held on Wednesday mornings at 10:00 
a.m. in the chapel.  It is my hope that we will 
take advantage of these offerings to nurture and 
enhance the qualities we need to not just survive 
but thrive in this constantly changing world of 
ours. 

With best wishes for a blessed and Holy Lent.  

The Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

Vestry Meeting Highlights 
February 2022 

The Vestry met for their regular monthly 
meeting on Wednesday February 16, 2022 to 
reflect and discuss matters of importance to the 
life and ministry of our parish. The following 
were the highlights of the meeting: 

1. The Vestry reviewed Parish By-laws and 
Diocesan Canons related to the work of a Vestry. 

2. The Vestry voted to approve the appointment 
of Debbie Lally to fill the vacant Vestry position 
until the 2023 Annual meeting. 

3. The Vestry voted to appoint Debbie Lally to 
serve as secretary of the Vestry for current 
Vestry year. 
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4. Vestry members were assigned to serve as 
liaisons to various ministries as follows: 

a) Invite, Welcome, Connect: Liz Mustin, 
            Mandy P, John Canner 
b) Communication: Russ Casson 
c) School Board: Doris Brennan   
d) Outreach: Debbie Lally 
e) Finance: Mark Welton 
f) Worship: Fr. Samuel 
g) Pastoral Care: Bob Freeman 
h) Christian Formation: Liz Mustin 
i) Buildings & Grounds: Randy Siver  

5. The Vestry agreed to hold their monthly 
regular meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of each 
month from 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. unless except 
under special circumstances when the length of 
a meeting could be extended. 

6. The Vestry affirmed the status of Holy Trinity 
Episcopal School as a ministry of the Parish with 
a board of directors who provide oversight under 
delegated authority from the Vestry.  

7. The Vestry reviewed and accepted the school 
and church financial reports as presented by the 
Treasurer. 

Detailed minutes of the Vestry meeting are 
available upon request.  Vestry meetings are 
open to parish members as observers except for 
special sessions. 

Debbie Lally 
Secretary 

Sr. Warden Report 
When Fr. Samuel called and asked me to be his 
Senior Warden, my initial reaction was shock 
followed by panic.  Shock because “why me?”, 
and panic because of the overwhelming task  
before me.  So, why do it? 

I love Holy Trinity and the people here.  It is a 
place where warmth and peace envelop you 
when you enter.  The warmth and love you feel, 
when the sign of peace is given, is palpable.  
How could I possibly ignore the call to be part 
of preserving and enhancing this environment? 

My first week, as Senior Warden, was an eye 
opener.  It was like peeking behind the curtain in 
Oz.  There was so much going on I was unaware 
of.  I thought things just happened.  They happen 

because of some amazing people behind the 
scenes.  We have people that follow-up on all the 
newcomers that visit our “home”.  Our Junior 
Warden and Sexton put the Tool Guy to shame 
with all the repairs they do.  We have people that 
serve breakfast at the Salvation Army once a 
month.  The Outreach program is a mission of 
love.  Communications has grown 
exponentially, because of the hard work of a 
vestry member.  I would be remiss if I did 
nothing to help with all this work.   

The most precious element of our Church is our 
school.  It is a school that offers a quality 
education to students who might not get it in the 
conventional school system.  It gives them the 
tools to succeed outside the school setting, and 
many of them go on to further their education at 
college and tech schools. 

So, what are my goals?  I want to keep all these 
activities and help them to thrive.  More than 
that, I want to see more people get involved with 
the activities.  I want people to realize they don’t 
have to be on the Vestry to be part of Outreach, 
Christian Life, New Comers or the school.  We 
are a family, and like all families, we each find 
the chore that best fits our abilities.  I know with 
Fr. Samuel’s leadership, we can all find that 
chore that will not only help keep our “home” 
that warm sanctuary, but help it grow as a place 
of belonging to all who believe and wish to 
become a part of The Holy Trinity Family. 

Doris Brennan, Sr. Warden 

Treasurer’s Summary Report 
January, 2022 

Contributions  Actual  Budget 
    Pledges  $34,045 $21,527 
    Other Income $     461 $  4,459 
 Total  $34,506 $25,986 

Expenses              $18,260          $25,986 

Through Christ let us continually offer to God 
the sacrifice of praise, that is, the fruit of lips 
that acknowledge his Name. But do not neglect 
to do good and to share what you have, for such 
sacrifices are pleasing to God. Hebrews 
13:14,15 

Russ Casson, Treasurer 
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Planned Giving Update and Dinner 
As most of you 
probably know by 
now, the Holy 
Trinity Planned 
Giving Program is 
now in progress.  
Included in this is 
the good news that 
our endowment has 
been funded and is 
beginning to grow! 

What is a Planned 
Giving program?  Why is it important to our 
church?  What is our endowment and how does 
it work?   Who is managing it?  How can I 
participate?   

These and other questions will be answered at 
our Planned Giving Dinner on Tuesday evening, 
March 29 at church!  Just bring yourselves, your 
questions, and an appetite.  Food will be 
provided, just BYOB. 

Please mark your calendars for this event!  More 
information and reminders, including a request 
for rsvp’s, will be forthcoming in the next 
several weeks. 

Mark Welton 

 
 
Bible study gathers again on March 9th, in the 
Chapel at 10:30 am. We are studying a book by 
J. Ellsworth Kalas entitled "Parables from the 
Back side." vol. 1. It can be obtained through 
Amazon but is not essential for discussion. I do 
hope you will join us. 
 
Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes 

 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU to all my 
loving friends at Holy Trinity who surrounded 
me with love and healing prayers. Now I no 
longer look like Mrs. Frankenstein. Though I 
can report that a diet of soup and yogurt is a 
great way to lose weight! Bless all of you. 
love 
Janice+ 

 

 

BISHOP SEARCH PROCESS: 

DISCERNMENT MEETING WITH THE 
BISHOP SEARCH COMMITTEE:  There 
will be another opportunity for members of 
churches in the Northwest Deanery to Learn 
More & Ask Questions about the process. A 
presentation will be made and an opportunity for 
questions/answers will be provided concerning 
the search for our next bishop in 2023. 

Thursday, March 3, 2022, 6:30 pm – 8 pm at 
Holy Faith Episcopal Church, 19924 W Blue 
Cove Dr, Dunnellon, FL 34432 Snacks will be 
served.  

Sign-up sheets are available in the Parish Hall 
and online. 

Please pray for this very important process. 

Tutor Strategic Planning 
Even though many schools are still experiencing 
the confusion that has been caused by Covid-19, 
our Rector, our School Board and our Head of 
School all share a clear vision of the future of 
our school. A vital part of their vision speaks to 
the critical need for tutors. Our students have 
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unique learning challenges; however, graduates 
of our school have clearly demonstrated that our 
students have the potential to excel and become 
contributing members of society with our help. 
To tutor there is no requirement for an academic 
background, well designed instructional 
material is provided, just the desire to help a 
struggling child become all they can be is all you 
need.  

The 2022-2023 school year is right around the 
corner from a tutor recruiting standpoint. While 
the need for tutors is extremely urgent the 
process of becoming one takes time. After 
training, you will be assigned a student that you 
will work with for about one hour once a week, 
or more if you are willing and available.  
If you are interested please email our school as 
soon as possible at: school.htes@gmail.com or 
phone (352) 787-8855.  

Respectfully Submitted, 
Jim Kelly 
Tutor Coordinator 

Christian Education 
Join us for another Adam 
Hamilton series, “Words of 
Life”, a study of Jesus’s 
interpretation of the Ten 
Commandments and how 
when rightly understood, 
they are a way of ordering 
one’s life beautifully in 
present day. 

This study will be held on Sunday mornings 
9:15 – 10:15 a.m. in the Parish Hall. 

Ron Whetsell  

 

 
Ushers/Lay Readers Wanted 
In February, we had a nice response to our 
usher’s class however we still need more 

ushers.  Our 10:30 service has lost a few ushers 
who have moved or otherwise become 
unavailable. 

As always, we also need more Lay Eucharistic 
Ministers (LEM) for all services.  This ministry 
does require training and licensing.  The one 
area where we have an abundance of volunteers 
is as a lector but more are always welcome.   

In preparing the monthly ROTA I use a chart 
with all names on it and work down the list to 
assign people so everyone gets a chance to serve. 

If you have an interest in any or all ministries 
please contact the office or myself at  
Twofus9600@aol.com).  We welcome all who 
would like to serve our Church. 

To our current volunteers comes a heartfelt 
thank you for your continued service.   

Pat Fleming  
ROTA Coordinator  
 

 

 
We had a newcomers get together for those new 
people who have attended Holy Trinity since we 
had our last activity. We had eleven people in 
attendance and five were new people. We started 
with a light supper of subs and conversation. 
Then we had introductions and learned a little 
about each other. Fr. Samuel explained what 
steps they would take to become a member of 
Holy Trinity. We will have our next quarterly 
get together in May for all the new people who 
haven’t attended a IWC event. 
 
 Respectfully Submitted, 
 Liz Mustin 
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SALVATION ARMY NEWS 
     Here is some 
information from Major 
Marie Harris on their 
different programs and 
results of these programs.  

*** 

During the holidays 2,788 
households received help with food including 
groceries, gift cards and a Thanksgiving meal. 
There were 988 families that received Angel 
Tree (Toys/gifts and clothing) Christmas 
assistance, totaling 2,317 children and seniors. 
This was accomplished with  5,616 volunteer 
hours!!! 

In January, we served 69 families in emergency 
services including food, utilities and other 
financial help through our Social Service 
Program.  

Our outreach teams have been serving a meal on 
Saturdays in several different areas including 
Leesburg, Fruitland Park and Bushnell.  They 
leave The Salvation Army at 8:30am and return 
around noon.  During the time they are 
ministering, they serve a meal, distribute items 
such as hats, blankets, scarves and 
mittens.  They do assessments to see what their 
needs are and why they are in the situation they 
are in. If they are willing to get out of their 
situation we work with them through our Life 
Navigation program (Life Nav) to get them into 
safe housing, looking at the barriers that is 
preventing that from happening. We serve 
anywhere from 25-40 each Saturday. This is 
ongoing Sat. program. 

"How beautiful on the mountains are the feet of 
those who bring good news, who proclaim 
peace, who bring good tidings, who proclaim 
salvation, who say to Zion, " Your God Reigns! 
"  Isaiah 52:7  

I think the writer of this verse was referring to 
feet that are carrying a heart transformed by 
Jesus! A heart of flesh that is ever reaching out 
to other people. That' s who WE are and You 
Too, because your church people help us. 
Reaching out to hurting, scared, confused, sin 
sick people. We have recently formed teams of 

people from among us who long to be the hands 
and feet and voices of Jesus serving in our 
community.  

God bless Holy Trinity Episcopal Church for 
your year-round support!!! 

Marie Harris, Major 
PR/Volunteer Coordinator 
The Salvation Army 
Lake & Sumter Counties 
 
Our Christmas Collection 2021 
 

 
 
Many of us gave to our Christmas Collection 
this year and I wanted to give a quick update on 
this. Our Collection was split 50-50 between the 
Diocesan Relief Fund and locally to the “BACK 
PACK PROGRAM” ran through the Leesburg 
Food Bank. In total we collected and gave away 
$3,098.00  This was wonderful and please know 
this money will be well spent. $1,549.00 was 
mailed to the Diocese, it will be used for 
Tornado Relief.  

This week we took the other check for $1,549.00 
down to Leesburg, to the Leesburg Food Bank 
Office. The “Back Pack Program is run out of 
this office. They were so thrilled to receive our 
check. Pictured on the left of photo is Brenda 
Duff, she heads the “Back Pack Program,” 
pictured in the middle is Flossie Snow, she is 
Vice President of the Leesburg Food Bank and 
lastly pictured is Tom Brown, he is Assistant to 
Brenda with the work load of running the “Back 
Pack Program.”  Brenda used the word desperate 
when it comes to their need right now. This 
program is feeding 341 children on Saturdays 
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and Sundays in our local area. Every Wednesday 
they deliver food for a total of 341 back packs to 
multiple schools in the Leesburg area so kids 
will have food to eat while they are away from 
school. Just think of the increases you have seen 
in prices at the grocery store. Brenda sees the 
same prices as she shops to fill the 341 back 
packs weekly. If you should have further 
questions on this program, please contact me. 
 
Many Thanks, 
Annette Freeman 
HTEC Member 
net389@aol.com 
352-753-0025  

 

 

 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner 
Some of you have already signed up for the 
upcoming Shrove Tuesday Dinner using 
the sign-up sheets in the Parish Hall.  Aware that 
many of you have not had a chance to come on 
campus to do so, we are making it easy to do so 
on-line.  If you are available and willing to join 
us for the Pancake Supper on Tuesday March 1, 
5:00-7:00 p.m., please sign-up Here. 

Feel free to invite a friend, relative, neighbor or 
co-worker. 

The dinner will be free of charge but donations 
will be welcome.  

Attached is a flyer with more information to 
share with your friends.   

Looking forward to seeing you on Shrove 
Tuesday. 

Samuel+ 

NOTE: See flyer in the back of “The Tidings.” 

 
Greetings Everyone,  

I would like to introduce myself; I am Bonnie 
Hultin and I attend the 8:00 Service. Father 
Samuel asked if I would coordinate our Coffee 
Hours. How could I refuse?  

I am looking for “Snack Items” that can be 
served after each Service. I will make sure 
everything is set up, you just bring your item in 
and place it on the table. We have a volunteer 
who will clean up after our 10:30 Service. You 
can bake something or purchase it. All items 
appreciated. Anything brought in and not used 
on that Sunday will be frozen for use later.  

I have sign-up sheets on the board by side door 
in Parish Hall. If you have questions, please feel 
free to give me a call.  

Bonnie Hultin 
352-431-4430 

Recap Of Holy Hacker Outing - 
Saturday, February 12th 

Boys and girls, today's Holy Hackers outing was 
el grande, fascinating, fabulous, and outstanding 
all rolled into one....  It could not have been any 
better - unless of course Father Samuel could 
have been here to witness and attest to the 
results of today's scores. 18 Holy Hackers were 
on hand this morning  to take part in the golf 
scramble and some outstanding fellowship.  Our 
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good friend Leo Oxberger was able to join 
us.  He rode with my team and acted as our 
coach, mentor, and overall golf-
critic.   Unfortunately, we did not meet up to his 
expectations - which you will see in the results a 
bit later.  Mona, his wife, joined us for lunch and 
gave us the pleasure of helping them celebrate 
their 27th anniversary.  You could tell by the 
gleam in Leo's eyes that he was reviewing the 
many memories of those years.  Leo, thanks so 
much for being a great friend over the past years, 
and putting up with my harassment in some of 
the past Holy Hacker write ups.  And thank you 
Mona for all you have done for our church and 
school.  You two are the best.... 

And now Patrick. please tell us as much as you 
can about todays on course antics. OK I will do 
that -  Let me start with the 3rd Place winner of 
this morning's scramble - this position was filled 
by TEAM #3 - a twosome composed of Robert 
Freeman and David Whlquist and they had to 
work twice as hard as all other teams because 
they had to take two extra shots on each hole to 
make up for their missing players.  And playing 
under these conditions they still managed to 
come back into the clubhouse sporting a (2 
Under Par) 30.  WOW!  What energy and 
stamina these two masters of the craft showed 
this morning! 2nd Place in today's event was 
taken by TEAM #1 - Terry Osborn and his 
"HAREM" consisting of Janey Pullen, Carol 
Schlueter, and Gerry Howell - they finished with 
a score of (4Under Par) 28 - Terry told me at 
lunch that their score was made possible by the 
professional exhibition in putting performed by 
the three ladies - and he wants them to know 
how appreciative he is for them carrying the 
burden in this morning’s nine holes of 
play.  Satisfaction could be seen in the smiles on 
all four of these folks' faces during lunch. This 
brings me to the announcement of the 1st Place 
winner - DRUM ROLL PLEASE!!! - yes boys 
and girls the illustrious TEAM #4 - Judy & 
Gregg Monin and Naomi & David Aldrich 
stepped to the plate on this one today, they did 
not just walk - they floated back into the 
clubhouse with an unbelievable score card 
recording a (5 Under Par) 27.  What a fantastic 
exhibition of TV type golf they performed this 
morning....  The remaining Holy Hackers - 

TEAM #2 - Nancy & Mike Browne and Ann & 
Steve Oakes; and TEAM #5 - Barbara Turner, 
Valeria McGathy, Leo Oxberger (observer, 
coach, mentor, & critic), along with yours truly 
Pat McLaughlin performed quite well this 
morning too.  But wait a moment - there is one 
thing that I must mention about Team #5 - our 
ace player Valeria McGathy did an outstanding 
job of carrying us this morning... that is until she 
tried to play hole # 6 twice by teeing off on  hole 
#3  and landing on the green on hole #6.   It may 
have been the wrong hole, but it was a 
beautiful shot. Now had she made a hole-in-one 
with this maneuver I would have had to find a 
way to count it.  Way to go Valeria you are 'da 
lady! 

I want to give a big thank you to Holy Hackers 
Judy & Gregg Monin for taking a giant step and 
volunteering to chair this year's Halloween 
Howl Golf Tournament for our school.  They are 
going to need a lot of help in this endeavor  - 
they will need quite a few volunteers to assist on 
the day of play, they need folks to sit on their 
committee to assist in the planning of the 
event.  They will require help in 
soliciting neighborhood  businesses for door 
prizes and hole sponsorships.  So don't be 
bashful - give them a call or stop them in church 
and let them know that you would like to 
help.  October may seem like a long way off, but 
planning for this major event must start soon.   

We have a couple of Holy Hackers on the 
injured reserve list - Our beloved Rev. Janice 
Gordon-Barnes took a bad tumble a little over a 
week ago and will be going through some 
extensive treatments and rehab.  And Debbie 
Siver had some surgery this past week and is 
now on the mend.  Ladies, please get well soon 
- we missed you today!  Both Father Ted 
Koelln  and Ray Vallee missed today's outing 
due to some stomach problems. Get better soon 
guys and hope see you soon.   

Well boys and girls that is about the extent of my 
mumbling and ranting for this month.  Always 
keep in mind that you are the Holy Hackers and 
without you we would not exist.  I love each and 
every one of you bunches and hope to see all of 
you back on the course next month on Saturday, 
March 12th.  The sign-up sheet will be on the 
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bulletin board in the Parish Hall tomorrow 
morning after the 8:00 AM service.  If for any 
reason you cannot make it to the Parish Hall to 
get your name on the list simply send me an e-
mail at pmclaugh7@gmail.com and I will take 
care of it. So long for now and stay safe. 

In Christ's Name 
Your Golf Guy 
Pat McLaughlin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have the occasional struggle at the start 
of your day as I sometimes do?  Something 
happens the day before, something someone 
said or did, or didn’t.  Many times, it is my own 
internal struggle.  Regardless of the reason 
(excuse), we can go to God and ask his 
intersession.  What a difference it makes! 

Voice Sincere by Ron Whetsell 
Lord, I need your blessing, 

Want not to waste this day, 

Not one more single moment, 

To my anger and dismay. 

My excuses are so many, 

And pleasing to my ear, 

I wear a coat of charcoal clouds, 

So I need a voice sincere. 

I look to you who loves me, 

The one who knows my heart, 

To the king of kings for succor, 

And a joyous new day start. 

July 23, 2021 

 

 

March 

1  Tue  Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 

 2  Wed Ash Wednesday – Services 11:30 am 
& 6:00 pm 

3 Mar Bishop Search 6:30 – 8:00pm Holy 
Faith Episcopal Church 

13 Sun  Clocks Spring Forward! 2am 

25 Fri   Tidings Submissions Due April issue 

26 Sat   Fruitland Park Day (booth), 10am-
3pm 

29 Mar   Planned Giving Dinner 

April 

2 Sat   Yard Sale/Fruitland Park Comm., 
8am-2pm 

10 Sun  Palm Sunday 

14 Thu  Maundy Thursday 

15 Fri    Good Friday 

16 Sat Easter Vigil  

17 Sun  Easter Day  

24 Sun  Bishop Brewer’s Visit/Confirm. & 
Receptions 

25 Mon Tidings Submissions Due for May 
issue      

 

Fruitland Park Community Yard 
Sale 

Saturday, April 2nd 8:00am-2:00pm 

With an abundance of caution, ECW women 
made the decision to hold off on a spring 2022 
church on-site yard sale due to ongoing Omicron 
concerns. Fruitland Park’s Community Yard 
Sale offers an alternate solution for anyone with 
sellable goods set aside awaiting such an 
opportunity!  
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Parishioners who wish to rent and staff their own 
table and offer sellable goods to benefit Holy 
Trinity are welcome to participate in the 
Community Yard Sale on April 2nd. Deb & Sid 
Yee have registered/reserved a space to sell their 
items and donate proceeds to the church.  We 
invite you to do the same with saleable goods 
you wish to recycle to others! Rental Space 
w/your own Table $5.00.  A Rented Table is 
extra $5.00. Interested? Register for table space 
on the website below, use Special Events tab, 
and note Holy Trinity Episcopal Church & 
School under organization name, followed by 
your name and payment. Hopefully, the Holy 
Trinity reference will enable our individual 
tables to be grouped together.      

REGISTER ON Fruitland Park’s WEBSITE 

https://registration.fruitlandpark.org/default.aspx 

 

 

From the Back Pew 

The Great Freeze 1894 - 1895 

By 1894, the Citrus Industry in Lake County was 
becoming prosperous with more and more 
acreage developed into groves. 

Christmas, 1894 saw temperatures approaching 
80 degrees. Three days later a strong cold front 
brought temperatures that fell into the teens. 
Most of the citrus crop had not been picked and 
was frozen. This was followed in January, 1895 
with warmer wet weather. Trees responded by 
shedding leaves and producing sap. 

This was the worst that could happen because on 
February 7 another cold front produced 
temperatures into the low teens. People reported 
hearing the trees pop like pistol shots as the 
freezing sap split the bark ultimately killing a 
large percentage of the trees. 

Many residents gave up and returned to England 
or moved elsewhere. Fortunately, some 
remained who had diversified their crops and 
had financial resources. They kept Holy Trinity 
afloat during this difficult period. 

Next month: What is the connection between 
Fruitland Park and the Masters Golf 
Tournament? 

Russ Casson 
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No Anniversaries to report 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Donna Feinberg 

Shirley Buzzell 

Mary Francis Hunt 

Gail Hole 

Nancy Wilcox 

Terry Banks 

Gay Hensley 

Anna Cottrill 

John Canner 

Roy Nicolosi 

Joe Bogovich 

Carol Wang 

Sue Romer 

Parker Bauer 

Paul Harmon 

Jerry Wang 

Lynne Winer 

Mike Lally 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICES have been 
scheduled for Wednesday March 1 at 11:30 
a.m. and 6:00 p.m.  Please plan to join us for 
this important service in the Christian life.  All 
services will be held in the sanctuary. 

 

PASTORAL CARE: For pastoral care we 
welcome you to contact: 

Mike Browne (352-571-4111) or 
mbrowne@thevillages.net; Fr. Samuel 
Nsengiyumva (920-226-0050) or 
rector@holytrinityfp.com; or call the church 
office Monday through Thursday during office 
hours.  Please continue to phone or email your 
prayer requests to 352-787-1500 or 
office@holytrinityfp.com 
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SAVE THE DATE – OCTOBER 29, 2022 
 

8th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT FUNDRAISER FOR  
HOLY TRINITY EPISCOPAL SCHOOL 

 benefitting children who learn differently 
 

 

HARBOR HILL COUNTRY CLUB 
 (EASIER TEES!) 

GET THOSE FOURSOMES TOGETHER 

LADIES WE NEED YOU TOO! 

THE KIDS NEED YOU!  
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Holy Trinity Episcopal 

Church and School 
 

2201 Spring Lake Road 
Fruitland Park FL  34731 
 

Office Phone: 352-787-1500 
School Phone: 352-787-8855 
 

The Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva – Rector 
rector@holytrinityfp.com 
Cell: 920-226-0050  
The Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes – Assisting 
Priest,  janice.gordonbarnes@yahoo.com 
 

Church Staff: 
Justin McCallister – Head of School 
Russ Casson - Treasurer 
Tara Casamasima – Parish Administrator  
Nancy Wilson - Bookkeeper 
Sharon Redding – Music Director 
Christopher Redding – Sexton/Handyman 
Lori Clark - Housekeeping 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday – Thursday 9:00am – 3:00pm 
 

In-Person & Livestream* Services: 
Saturday 4:15pm (Sanctuary) 
Sunday 8:00am    (Sanctuary) 
Sunday 10:30am* (Sanctuary) 
Wednesday 11:30am* Healing (Chapel) 
 

Contact Information: 
Email: office@holytrinityfp.com 
 

Announcements Hot Line: 
holy-trinity-hot-line@googlegroups.ocm 
 

Website: https://www.holytrinityfp.com/ 
 

Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/holytrinityfruitlandpark 
 

Newsletter Articles:  
Please submit by 25th of each month 
Sheri Hudson, shudson53202@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Vestry: 
 

Doris Brennan – Sr. Warden, School Board 
dabmag@hotmail.com  
352-751-5406 
 

Randy Siver – Jr. Warden, Buildings & Grounds 
siverr1950@gmail.com 
352-430-0050 
 

Debbie Lally, Vestry Secretary, Outreach 
michaellally@comcast.net 
352-561-4961 
 

Russell Casson – Treasurer, Communication 
rfcasson@embarqmail.com 
352-787-0508 
 

Liz Mustin – Christian Formation, IWC  
lmmaui88@gmail.com 
262-894-4412 
 

Mark Welton – Finance  
mark72@gmail.com 
845-220-6206 
 

John Canner – IWC 
wwjc914@aol.com 
352-259-0082 
 

Bob Freeman – Pastoral Care 
captbob147@gmail.com 
352-753-0025 
 

Mandy Panlilio, IWC 
Mandy0710@yahoo.com 
352-408-7106 
 


